
 

Dear Parents/Carers,                    Friday 10th February 2023 

 

We hope you all have a lovely half term break and we look forward to welcoming you back on 

Monday 20th February for a very busy and exciting half term. 

  

 

 

 

 

 DRESSING UP 

When we return to school on Monday 

20th February, all classes will be starting 

the term off with a WOW topic!  We are 

asking children to come to school 

dressed up for the day as part of their 

class topic.  There will be prizes for the 

most creative, homemade costumes – 

Please DO NOT buy/hire costumes, as 

this is just to enhance learning and offer 

a fun experience for the children. All 

the details are on the knowledge 

organisers emailed/sent home today. 

 

 

 

 

    St Bartholomew’s C.E. Primary School 

  “Follow Jesus in all we do” 

Isaiah's Vision of the Lord 

6 In the year that King Uzziah died I saw the Lord sitting upon a throne, high and lifted up; and the train[a] of his robe filled the 

temple. 2 Above him stood the seraphim. Each had six wings: with two he covered his face, and with two he covered his feet, and with two 

he flew. 3 And one called to another and said: “Holy, holy, holy is the LORD of hosts; 

the whole earth is full of his glory!” 4 And the foundations of the thresholds shook at the voice of him who called, and the house was filled 

with smoke. 5 And I said: “Woe is me! For I am lost; for I am a man of unclean lips, and I dwell in the midst of a people of unclean lips; for my 

eyes have seen the King, the LORD of hosts!” 6 Then one of the seraphim flew to me, having in his hand a burning coal that he had taken 

with tongs from the altar. 7 And he touched my mouth and said: “Behold, this has touched your lips; your guilt is taken away, and your sin 

atoned for.” 

 Web Site: - https://stbartholomewsceprimary.com Telephone: - 01254 884534  

Email: - head@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk; bursar@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk; m.gaston@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk 

Twitter: - @stbartsgh   Facebook: - St Bartholomew’s CE Primary 

DRESSING UP DETAILS FOR EACH CLASS 

 

Nursery & Reception – People who help us 

Year 1 – Greatest Explorers 

Year 2 – Local Heroes 

Year 3 – Bronze Age/Iron Age 

Year 4 – The Romans 

Year 5 – The Vikings 

Year 6 – The Magnificent Mayans 

 

There are websites with lots of ideas online.  Please use 

whatever you have available at home, and remember 

that this is just for fun with an incentive for the best ideas. 

 

AFTER SCHOOL COOKERY 

Unfortunately, Flavours Cookery Club website has been down.  They are working on it, but if you 

would like to book a place for your child to join the 5 week after school club starting on Tuesday 18th 

April, the link should be available again during the half term break.  If you are having trouble 

accessing this, please email m.gaston@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk and we will send your details to them so 

they can get in touch.  St Bartholomew Afterschool Cookery Club – Flavours Cookery School 

EASTER BINGO – FRIDAY 24th MARCH  

 

The Family Easter Bingo night will be 6-8pm in 

school on Friday 24th March.  There will be 

refreshments available on the night.  It will be £1 

entry and 50p a strip to play.  A letter will go 

home with a slip to return when we come back 

to school after the half term break. 

PTFA MEETING 

 

The next PTFA Meeting will be 7:00pm on Tuesday 

28th February at The Park Pub, Great Harwood.  A 

reminder will be sent out.  Everyone is welcome, 

to attend, the more the merrier!  

Thursday 2nd March – Special hot dinner menu.  

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Isaiah%206&version=ESV#fen-ESV-17771a
https://stbartholomewsceprimary.com/
mailto:head@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:bursar@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:m.gaston@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:m.gaston@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk
https://flavourscookeryschool.co.uk/event/st-bartholomew-afterschool-cookery-club/


 

 

 

 

 

KS2 ONLY - VR HEADSET 

A letter has gone home with details 

about the Prime VR day in school on 

Thursday 23rd February.  Payment of 

£5.50 will be required to participate 

and a permission letter will go home 

on Monday 20th February.  If you 

would like your child to take part, you 

will need to return the signed slip and 

make payment online via S-Money 

before Wednesday 22nd February. 

P.E KITS 

Your child should have brought home their 

P.E kit home this week.  Please remember to 

return this when we come back to school on 

Monday 20th February. 

YEAR 3 UKULELE 

Just a reminder that if your child would like to take a 

ukulele home, you will need to sign and return the 

slip on the letter that was sent home last week.  If 

you would like another letter, please call or email 

the school office and we will send one home. 

 

 

 

 

 

SPORTS CLUBS 

 

The new sports clubs start after half term! 

 

Tuesday Morning 8am – Multisport Y1 & Y2 

Tuesday 3:30-4:30pm – Multisport Y3 & Y4 

Thursday Morning 8am – Archery Y3 & Y4 

Thursday 3:30-4:30pm - Hi5 Netball Y5 & Y6 

 

Thank you to everyone who returned their 

slips.  A text message will be sent out to 

confirm your child’s place on the club. 

 

Due to Y6 being at Robinwood, the Y6 letters 

will go home on Monday for the Hi5 Netball 

after school club, starting Thursday 23rd Feb. 

 MAD SCIENCE STARTS MONDAY 20th FEBRUARY 

 

If you have booked a place for your child to attend 

the 5 week Mad Science after school club, this starts 

on the first Monday back to school.  Please collect 

your child from the main entrance at 4:30pm. 

 

MOTHERS’ DAY WORSHIP 

Reception parents - 

Mum/Grandma are invited 

into school for a Reception 

Class Mothers’ day Worship 

on Friday 17th March at 

9am.  A reminder will be 

sent out closer to the time 

via text message. 

PTFA DISCO 

The PTFA Disco will be held in school on Thursday 

23rd February.  Rec, Y1 & Y2 will be 6-7pm and Y3, 

Y4, Y5 & Y6 will be 7:15pm - 8:15pm.  Tickets are 

£3.50 each and can be purchased after half term. 

The price include a drink, crisps, sweets, glo-stick. 

 

 MOTHER’S DAY AFTERNOON TEA 

We are now fully booked for the Mother’s Day Afternoon 

Tea on Friday 17th March.  Thank you to everyone who 

returned their slips.  A message will be sent out to confirm 

your seats and payments will go live for adults on School 

Money next week.  Children’s meals can be paid for as 

normal.  No payment is required for children in Reception, 

Y1 and Y2 or for those in receipt of free school meals. 

 

 PARENTS FORUM 

The next Parents’ Forum will be on 

Thursday 23rd February at 9:10am.  If 

you would like to reserve a place to 

come into school, please email 

m.gaston@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk  

ROBINWOOD 

 

Year 6 had a great time at 

Robinwood with fabulous 

memories of fun times with 

friends.  We are sure your 

child will have lots to tell 

you and all looked like they 

are ready for a good rest! 

  

SCIENCE FAIR 
 

It is British Science Week 10-19th March.  You are 

invited to our Science Fair on Thursday 16th March, 

at 3:30pm  This is an opportunity for parents to see 

the wonderful work the children have been busy 

creating.  We will send a text to remind you. 

PARENTS EVENINGS 

WEDNESDAY 8th and THURSDAY 9th MARCH 

 

The link for Parents Evenings will be emailed to 

you on the first week back after half term.  

The times will be 4pm-6pm and both dates 

are face-to-face appointments.   

Next half term, our Christian value is 

FORGIVENESS. 

WORLD BOOK DAY 

 

Our theme this year is ‘Where’s Wally’.  All children 

can dress up as this character on Friday 10th March. 

There will be activities in class and we have booked 

a visit from the children author Sarah Oliver! 

BACK TO SCHOOL MONDAY 20TH FEBRUARY. 

mailto:m.gaston@st-barts.lancs.sch.uk

